Dear NNIP Meeting Attendees-
We are truly thrilled that NNIP can gather again in-person and are looking forward to renewing old connections and making new ones. We have developed a set of policies related to COVID-19 to make attending the meeting comfortable for everyone and protect the health of our community. In consultation with the NNIP Executive Committee and aligned with policies of the Urban Institute for visiting guests, the guidance below applies to ALL ATTENDEES of the NNIP Meeting (Oct 26-28). Please read through all of them carefully now to prepare.
The following are MANDATORY actions:
· Show proof that you are fully vaccinated with a primary series AND at least one booster from any time after the initial series. Proof is required to enter the Urban Institute (physical card or photo of card).
· Mask at all times (KN-95 or similar quality) except when eating, drinking, or presenting on the stage while at the Urban Institute. Please bring masks with you. (We will have some available on site if you forget). 
· If you test positive for COVID-19 any time in the 5 days prior to the meeting (that is on or after 10/21) please stay home. If you tested positive before 10/21 please follow the CDC guidance on isolation and masking, including if out at restaurants, etc.
· If you are displaying any COVID-19 symptoms on your date of travel:
· AND you have known exposure to COVID-19, please stay home.
· AND there is no known exposure AND you do not have a fever or cough (or symptoms that seem new/different to you) AND test negative with an at-home test then you may attend the meeting. Everyone is eager to be in person again, but please if you are sick, stay home.
· If you develop any COVID-19 symptoms while at the NNIP meeting, please test as soon as possible and stay in your hotel/home if positive and follow the above guidance. 
The following are strongly suggested actions: 
· Obtain the updated booster (formulated for the Omicron variants) at least 2 weeks prior to attending the NNIP Meeting. (Note: if you have not received any of the earlier boosters, this is required). 
· Take an at-home COVID-19 test the day you are traveling to DC. Please stay home if positive. 
· Bring several tests with you in case you develop symptoms while in DC. Tests will be available upon request at Urban. 
· Wear a mask (KN-95 or similar quality) while traveling to the meeting, including in the airport, on planes or trains. 
We greatly appreciate your adherence to the above policies to keep our NNIP family and everyone’s loved ones healthy. We will miss anyone who is not able to attend due to these policies and hope that you will be able to tune into the plenary sessions that will be livestreamed. 
We do ask that if you are unable to attend the meeting to let us know as soon as you are aware that is the case by emailing NNIP@urban.org. 
If you have questions or concerns please email me at lhendey@urban.org.
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Sign up for updates from NNIP here. 


